The Washington Archdiocese Construction Policy
The Archdiocese apparently has a policy, conceived under Cardinal Hickey, that all jobs over $1.5 million go to union contractors. Jerry Lozipone, who is an IBEW brother who leads the Washington BTC, says that the limit has been raised from $500,000 and that a man named Richard Lewinsky who comes out of a nonunion contractor runs the program there – and encourages the use of waivers so that GCs can employ nonunion subs. Lozipone is not Catholic and does not fully understand the Diocese, and has not been able to meet with Archbishop McCarrick yet. The Cardinal has redirected him through Bishop Farrell. 

Two sources who may provide insight are Marie Berry (301-853-5343), who has been in the diocesan office of social concern there for some time, and Chuck Short (301-853-4556), the new director. The retired director Monsignor Kuehner might also be able to provide counsel.
Meeting with unions has been auxiliary bishop Farrell from Ireland who – interestingly – led the Spanish Catholic Center under Cardinal Hickey.

Bishop Kevin Joseph Farrell was born in Dublin, Ireland on September 2, 1947. One of four boys, he graduated from the Irish Christian Brothers High School in Drimnagh, Dublin. He entered the novitiate of the Legionnaires of Christ in 1966 and received an S.T.L. in Theology from Thomas Aquinas University in Rome. 

After being ordained to the priesthood in Rome on December 24, 1978, then-Father Farrell was assigned to be the chaplain for the University of Monterrey in Mexico. While there, he conducted seminars in bioethics and social ethics.

Bishop Farrell first visited the United States in 1967 while raising funds for the missions of Latin America through the Propagation of the Faith. His first assignment in the Archdiocese of Washington was as associate pastor at St. Peter, Olney in 1984. He then served at St. Bartholomew in Bethesda and St. Thomas the Apostle in Washington, DC. 

In 1986, he was chosen by Cardinal James A. Hickey to be the director of the Spanish Catholic Center, an agency of the Archdiocese of Washington that primarily serves the Hispanic community and new immigrants through legal assistance, education, employment assistance and health care. Under his leadership, the Center expanded from serving 8,000 clients each year to 30,000. In 1987, Bishop Farrell also became assistant executive director of Catholic Charities and then was named the interim director in 1988. From 1989 to March 2001, he served as Secretary of Finance for the Archdiocese of Washington. His responsibilities included oversight of a number of areas, including financial management, facilities management, personnel, computer services and the Archdiocesan building commission. He was named a Prelate of Honor, with the title of Monsignor, in 1995 by Pope John Paul II.

In March 2001, Cardinal Theodore E. McCarrick appointed Bishop Farrell vicar general and moderator of the curia for the Archdiocese of Washington. Since October 2000, Bishop Farrell also has served as pastor of Annunciation parish in Northwest Washington, DC He was ordained an auxiliary bishop in Washington, DC on February 11, 2002.

Bishop Farrell is fluent in English, Italian and Spanish. His brother, Father Brian Farrell, L.C. is on staff with the Secretariat of State for the Vatican. His other two brothers, Eamon and Patrick, live in Ireland with their families.
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